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Ross Warland Memorial Canal Challenge 2023 Briefing Sheet.
 Welcome to our annual time trial in memory of Ross and other young people.

· If a paddler is in difficulties please stop and offer assistance. It is your duty to stop and help. 

· As organisers of this race we draw your attention to taking necessary precautions should you have any medical conditions or concerns.
·  Please be aware of narrowboats on the water especially at locks and bridges. Remember that it is far easier for you to stop than them. The canal can narrow significantly at times, especially at existing and redundant drawbridges.
· The Canal & River Trust have requested that we make all paddlers aware of the danger of Weil’s disease and the need to wash your hands after the race.

· We advise suitable footwear when portaging.

· Please be polite to fisherman regardless of what might be said to you. All local fishing clubs have been informed.
· Adults please be aware of the younger children in the race that may be portaging at the same time as you.
· All competitors ranked in divisions 7, 8, 9 must wear buoyancy aids.

· Any retirements must be reported immediately to the marshals or race control.
· Race numbers must be clearly displayed at all times for a finish time to be given.

· Starts will be at approximately 30 second intervals with divisions 1-6 starting after 10.00 and divisions 7-9 starting at 9.15 in order for them to finish before we close the window at 2.30.
· Banbury Lock portage situated in Castle Quay Shopping Centre. In the interests of public safety there will be no running this portage. Marshals will be on hand to observe and, if necessary, penalise those paddlers that are irresponsible. However, in order not to impinge on the race itself we will allow a light jog on the portage but no sprinting or irresponsible running please as the portage cuts across a footpath used by shoppers including children. 
· There are changing facilities including showers and toilets at the Sports Club in addition to the toilets at the club.

· Entry fee includes refreshments (bacon rolls, veggie rolls & soup plus hot & cold drinks). They are also free to support crews and spectators. However please feel free to donate to The Bone Cancer Research Trust who as a charity provide funding for research into primary bone cancer, raising awareness of the disease, providing patient information and support services. 
· Support crews at Banbury and Aynho need to be aware that other members of the public will be using the towpath and should respect their right of way. This also applies to social distancing.
